Minutes of May 13, 2008 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Attending: Dorothy Allen, Terry Dansdill, Tara Gallagher

Next Meeting: Thursday, June 19, 2008 at 7:00 pm.  Location to Be Announced. 

Benchmarking: Terry Dansdill has continued to work on displaying town energy use data for 2007 and prior years. Everyone commented on his document and discussed a dissemination/presentation plan. He will revise and send out again prior to the next meeting for final approval and then we finalize a plan for making the information available to town officials.

Solar Power – Third Party Ownership: Dorothy Allen attended the recent workshop the state held on this new program and shared the meeting information with us. The state developed a model RFP and model purchase agreement but the process is still extremely complicated. Dorothy spoke up at the workshop suggesting that cities and towns are going to need more support to pursue this. In the meantime, she will speak to a few of the 3rd party entities to learn more about the assistance they provide. A set of workshop materials was provided to Ed Chronin.

School Master Planning Committee: Energy Committee members were pleased to see the very strong language (on the last page of the plan) supporting energy modeling, energy efficiency, the use of LEED checklists, and coordination with our committee during major school renovation work. The committee noted we have had no comparable input into the police station design process and will discuss with the DPW how best to coordinate with that effort.
Town Budget: The committee will follow up on the following budget items:

Questions for the DPW: 

- Are the $20,000 worth of new lights at the library going to be energy efficient? Why so much money for lights?

- Why is no money budgeted for Greenwood Ave. now that it will be on the “town” side of the budget again? (Energy costs were approximately $76K this past school year).

Questions for the School Department:

· Why only $5,000 budgeted for total energy costs for Machon? (Energy costs were >$31,000 for this past school year.)

· Committee will make sure SD is aware of rebates for all window replacements.

Wind Turbine Fatal Flaw Analysis: A fuller discussion of this was postponed until our next meeting as not everyone had had time to read the document thoroughly. Dorothy Allen noted several questions that we may want to follow up on: 
· the 1.5 blade tip setback vs. 3 blade tip setback
· the mention in the report of closing a ball field at Phillips Park during MET tower info gathering (one year) that was not considered a problem while out in the field

· more information on how to get baseline sound assessments.

Addendum to the Minutes:
Vicky Mario, Tara Gallagher, Terry Dansdill and Martha Dansdill had the opportunity to talk with the School Department’s Ed Chronin on June 3rd. As a result of the ideas discussed then, we will pursue the following:

· Vicky will coordinate tying the SD into the town’s cheaper vehicle fuel program.

· Martha will look into money for another bike rack for the MS.

· Tara will invite a few ESCO representatives to meet Ed (and others) to talk about how an arrangement with an energy services company might benefit our town.

· Terry will focus on how to get various hot water options analyzed – though this may wait until after we hear from the ESCOs.
